
 
 
 
 
 
Circular 01, 2022 
 
Dear Parents,                                                                                                                            June 06, 2022 
 
Greetings from Brother Sanil Tharayil ! With love and affection, may I kindly communicate 
to you that Brother Luckose Thattankunnel is transferred from St. Francis High School as 
his service is required in one of our Institutions in Eluru, Andhra Pradesh. I am humbled to 
be appointed as the Principal of the School with effect from June 03, 2022.  
 
Brother Luckose has guided the Institution as Principal for the past one and half years and 
he did his best for the development of the School true to his “calling” and responsibility. 
The period of his leadership was tough and challenging due to the closure of school and the 
start of online class during the Pandemic, nevertheless, he has maintained the standard and 
regulated the academic life of the school strictly and wisely.  
 
On behalf of the Management, Staff and Students, I express my sincere thanks to Brother 
Luckose for the commendable service he rendered to the Institution. We promise him our 
prayers as he takes up new responsibility in our Institution in Andhra Pradesh.  
 
I am privileged to be part of this SCHOOL FAMILY, a family with persevering students, 
exceptionally dedicated staff, responsible and supportive parents. With you, I have the 
confidence to lead the school forward-upholding the institutional values, accompanying the 
staff and students and meeting parental expectations to the maximum I CAN.  
 
I look forward to your continued support and patronage. I wish God’s blessings upon you 
all ! I pray and wish that the academic year 2022-23 a year of blessings, prosperity, peace, 
knowledge, discovery and challenges. I look forward in meeting you soon ! The Lord give us 
Peace !    

 

Brother Sanil Tharayil 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


